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AUTUMN 2010





POLICING PRIORITIES UPDATE


April - June 2010





The current Policing Priorities for Amesbury Rural for the period of July – September 2010 are as follows:





Speeding – Berwick St James


Speeding – Porton





It was highlighted at Area Board meeting that Berwick St James & Porton have suffered from vehicles travelling through the villages at excess speed.  This brings obvious potential dangers to both pedestrians and other road users.  PC Day and other officers have been conducting speed checks in both areas to deter speed, give words of advice to drivers and issue tickets if required.  To date no tickets have been issued.





Anti-Social Behaviour – Whole of Amesbury Rural Area





Due to the summer holidays and lighter evenings this can traditionally increase anti social behaviour and groups gathering.  The local policing team have carried out regular patrols at parks and recreation grounds.  This has resulted in limited words of advice given as behaviour has been acceptable during these months.  We have been able to engage with local youths to enable us to have better relationships in the future.








INTRODUCTION





This bulletin has been released for publishing on 8th September 2010.  





The aim of Neighbourhood Policing is to have a dedicated policing team of local officers in your community. We are here to work with you to tackle local concerns raised by you.  We will work with residents and local agencies to improve your quality of life.





The regular Neighbourhood Watch bulletin is now being distributed via the parish magazines and free magazines across the area.  It is also accessible via some village web-sites.





If you would like to receive a copy to your personal email address please send an email requesting this to:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:nptamesburyrural@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk" �nptamesburyrural@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk�








LOCAL APPEALS








Overnight on the 22nd August a Green Kawasaki Mule 310 Quad Bike was stolen worth £3,500 from Little Langford Farm.  It has bull bar on the front and left door damage









































As already confirmed in the last NHW Bulletin all reports need to be logged in the correct manner by using the 0845 408 7000 giving full details to our trained call handlers.


You can also report anonymously through Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.











NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH





We are continuing to send our monthly update to all NHW Coordinators to improve regular contact and relationships within the communities.  Twelve new schemes have been setup in Winterbourne Stoke and another scheme still in the process of being setup in Shrewton.








SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY





Over the weekend of the 16thth July in the early evening a mid blue hatchback 3 door with 1 male driver was sat up possibly checking a property in Fisherton De La Mere no index taken but had a loud exhaust.





Thursday 8th July around 9am a white male 22yrs bald or shaven head approached a young female on High St, Shrewton asking for directions then for her telephone number he was driving a burnt orange metallic hatchback possibly Fiesta.  He was also wearing an identification badge of some kind.





Wednesday 25th August around 1pm a White scruffy male in his 60’s wearing a dark blue faded baseball cap knocked a door in Shrewton asking if the resident’s car was for sale.  When he left he was seen gesturing and signalling to someone else.  No vehicle was seen just description of male.











MEETINGS





As of the 1st October we will be consulting the Woodford Valley details of Consultation Meetings are:





Wednesday 27th October, 10th November & 8th December


Wiltshire Library Bus – Woodford Valley Stops – 10:35 -12:00pm


Thursday 18th November – 


Woodford Valley School Car park – 15:15 – 16:00pm


If there are any events or meetings you would like to attend let us know and we will try our best to be there!





AND FINALLY……





Sadly we have had to say goodbye to our Beat Manager Pc Alan Day after a year with the Amesbury Rural Team as he has retired after 23 years service with Wiltshire Police.  Interviews are taking place over the next week so it is hoped by the time this is published we will have a new Beat Manager in post.





Just a reminder that you’re Neighbourhood Policing Team consists of:





PCSO 6196 Shona MAYCOCK


PCSO 6026 Will TODD


All can be contacted on 0845 408 7000 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:amesburyruralnpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk" �amesburyruralnpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk�



















